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December 5, 2022 
 
 
Melanie Bachman, Executive Director 

Connecticut Siting Council 

Ten Franklin Square 

New Britain, CT 06051 

 

 

RE:  Exempt Modification EM-EVER-080-220616e:  Notice of Completion of Modifications  
East Meriden Substation, 300 High Hill Road, Meriden, Connecticut 

 
 
Dear Attorney Bachman: 
 

On June 16, 2022, The Connecticut Light and Power Company doing business as Eversource 

Energy ("Eversource") provided notice to the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) of its intent, 

in accordance with Section 16-50j-57(a) of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, to 

replace a failed 46.7 megavolt ampere (“MVA”) transformer at its existing 115-kilovolt (’kV”) / 

13.8-kV East Meriden Substation (“Substation”) with a new 62.5 MVA transformer.  The 

transformer was replaced within the fenced Substation area, which encompasses approximately 

0.7 acre within Eversource’s 8.8-acre property at 300 High Hill Road in the City of Meriden, New 

Haven County, Connecticut. 

 

Pursuant to Condition 3 of the Council’s July 25, 2022 acknowledgement of Eversource’s notice 

to modify the Substation, Eversource hereby informs the Council that the new transformer was 

placed into service on October 6, 2022 and all related construction activities, including 

restoration, associated with the transformer replacement have been completed. 

 

Please contact me at 860-728-4527 if you have any questions regarding this Notice. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 


